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A Colonoscopy -  A Budget 
 
In addition to the usual "death and taxes" 
response when asked what are certainties in life, 
I'd like to add two of my own:  a colonoscopy 
and a budget. Two weeks ago, my 
wife and I returned from a far west 
vacation 
- just in time for my scheduled "prep
-work" for a long-scheduled 
colonoscopy. Now you may be 
asking yourself why is he writing 
about a medical procedure in a 
township newsletter? The answer is:  it will save 
your life!  
 
Beginning at about age 50, you should be talking 
to your primary care physician about the 
procedure.  I have known persons who have 
opted for the procedure and found, unknown to 
them, polyps, precancerous polyps and advanced 
cancerous lesions. I encourage you to take this 
life saving procedure, particularly if there is a 
family history of colon related diseases. By the 
way, the procedure may be slightly 
uncomfortable, but not painful. Yes, I came 
through the procedure with the loss of a few 
polyps! Do your family a favor, if you're over 50 
years old, schedule a visit! 
 
Oh yes, a budget! As the township board 
approaches the end of the calendar year we begin 
thinking seriously about the development of a 
new budget for the coming fiscal year. Budgeting 
and fiscal formats are laid out for us by the State 
of Michigan and every municipality (township, 
village, city and county) follows that format. We 
need to estimate both our revenues and expenses 
and make provision to provide mandated 
services which are required by law and set aside 
sufficient funds to carry us over those periods of 
time when no tax monies are coming in and 
expenses continue to accrue and must be paid.   
 
Laketown Township is a diverse community and 
I would anticipate that we will never be in full 
agreement on when and where to expend funds 
or how much we should be holding in our fund 
balance or rainy-day accounts. At some point, 

the Board of Trustees must finalize a proposed 
budget, bring it before township residents for 
review and comment and pass it as a working 
document. If you have ideas or suggestions that 
you believe should be considered during our 

budget preparations prior to a public 
hearing, feel free to forward them to 
any board member.   
 
In my opinion, we do a lot with the 
revenues we have available to us, but 
we do not have unlimited funds. If you 
suggest a new service or project, please 

remember that our general fund levy is 
approximately one-half of one mil. I believe that 
most cities in our area are levying approximately 
twelve to sixteen mils for general fund 
operations and several charter townships in our 
area are able to levy up to five mils for general 
fund operations. The rest of us tend to fall in the 
one mil or less levy for our general fund. We do 
well, but we can't do everything!   
 
Thanks for listening to me and I look forward to 
our annual meeting in March 2018! 



Election Day ð November 7, 2017 
 
Voters in the Saugatuck Public Schools District will be voting on two proposals:  1) Operating Millage Proposal; and 2) Proposal to pro-
vide funds to operate a system of public recreation and playgrounds 
 
Reminder, this election is only for voters in Precinct 3 (Saugatuck Public Schools District).  
Your polling location is at the Laketown Township Hall.  Polls are 
open from 7:00 a.m. ð 8:00 p.m. on Election Day. Absentee ballot 
applications can be obtained on our website at www.laketowntwp.org 
or by contacting the Township office at 616-335-3050. 
 
 
Gibson Cemetery 
Before the arrival of cold weather and snow, we ask that all flower 
baskets and mementoes be removed from the gravesides in the 
cemetery.  
 

We love Laketown for all the na-
ture we observe and hear. Deer have been abundant and 
chewing up everything, hawks are going through fall migra-
tion along the dunes, bald eagles have been observed in 
quite a few areas, and we have had many reports of fox and 
coyote. I am always interested in what you observe. 

Our development projects are progressing nicely 
and will provide needed housing in the area. I will miss 
those fields and natural beauty, but we have an area we can 
share with others and the developments fit into our well-
designed masterplan. 

Summer taxes have been collected and distributed 
to schools, the library, intermediate school district, pool, 
county, and the state. We only get a small percent for oper-
ating our township.  If you did not pay your taxes by Sep-
tember 14th, a late fee of 1% was added to the base tax 
amount. A 1% increase will occur on the first of each month 
until paid in full. Please call the township office at (616) 335-
3050 for payoff amounts. 

Winter tax bills will be mailed the first week of De-
cember and are due on Wednesday, February 14, 2018.  
Prompt payment always helps our township budget. Post-
marks are not honored, so please mail your payment well 
before February 14 to ensure a timely payment. Interest and 
penalty will be added to any unpaid balance on February 15, 
2018. Remember, the last day to pay taxes at the township 
office is February 28, 2018 and any unpaid balance will be 
sent to Allegan County Treasurers office on March 1, 2018 
for collection. Additional interest and penalties will be added 
at that time. The last business day for payments in this cal-
endar year is December 29, 2017. 
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Day of Caring a success in the parks   
 

Despite temperatures hitting near the 90-degree mark, 
volunteers held strong and tackled a tremendous amount of work 
in the parks for the annual Greater Ottawa County United Way 
Day of Caring held Thursday, Sept. 21, 2017.  A total of 45 volun-
teers spent the day with shovels, rakes, handsaws and wheelbarrows 
making improvements at multiple locations in our township parks.  
Projects included:  weeding the gazebo at Huyser Farm, improving 
access to the blueberry rows by removing trees at Huyser Farm; 
spreading trail material at Sanctuary Woods to improve accessibil-
ity, along with other trail improvements at Wolters Woods. Special 
thanks to the following groups who provided volunteers:  Greater 
Ottawa County United Way Account Managers, Hope College 
Business Club, Huntington Bank, Tyson Foods, and Davenport 
University. 

We are currently exploring collaborative recreational op-
portunities with the City of Holland Parks and Recreation Depart-
ment for a park located at the corner of 32nd and Lugers Road 
which is on the northern border of our township.  Containing nine 
acres, the property was formerly owned by Holland Public Schools 
and was obtained by the City after the closing of Lakeview Elemen-
tary School. Representatives from the City attended the September 
Parks meeting to obtain input on possible activities for that loca-
tion.  Ideas discussed included pickle ball courts, a walking trail, 
picnic tables, and improved parking.   

The ordinance allowing dogs on leash-
es has been changed to allow two additional 
park locations ð Wolters Woods and the Town-
ship Hall Recreation Complex.  Approved at the 
September 13, 2017 Township Board Meeting, 
the ordinance is as follows: òDogs which are 

maintained and controlled on a leash at all times, which leash is not 
longer than six feet, are allowed in the following public parks (as 
such term is defined in Ordinance No. 76, as amended): Farview 
Park, Sanctuary Woods, Shore Acres, Huyser Farm, Wolters 
Woods Park (not allowed in playground area), and Township Hall 
Recreation Complex.  

Treatment and eradication of invasive plant and insect 
species in our parks has been a continual topic for the Parks Com-
mission Board and efforts have been put in place to manage prob-
lem areas. Laketown parks were included on a grant obtained by 
the Outdoor Discovery Center this summer to treat Japanese 
Knotweed.  In addition, we are working with a local company to 
survey and develop a treatment program for the Woolly Adelgid 
infestation at Sanctuary Woods.  Last, we have approved treatment 
for Oriental Bittersweet Vine at Wolters Woods. 

The Parks Commission Board extends a thank you to Jan 
Lozon, whom has recently retired from the commission.  We ap-
preciate her work over the years educating the township on issues 
of invasive species, tick bite prevention, and the caretaking of 
Wolters Woods among other things. The Township Board is in the 
process of an appointment to fill the remaining term.  

Thank you to the many residents who have attended 
meetings and events, completed the 2017 survey, and provided 
input throughout the year regarding programming and develop-
ment. A public hearing for the renewal of a Five year Master Plan 
for Parks and Recreation (2018-2022) was held on September 20 
and approved for submission to the Township Board for final ap-
proval.  This document is required in order to apply for grant fund-
ing.   

Parks Commission meetings are held the third Wednesday 
of each month at 7 pm at the Township Hall and we welcome your 
attendance and input. 

THANK YOU DAY OF CARING VOLUNTEERS!!!!  


